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September 29, 2020

VIA EMAIL

Ms. Courtney Avery
Board Administrator
Health Facilities and Services Review Board
Illinois Department of Public Health
525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor
Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re: Notice of Project Completion - Javon Bea Hospital-Rockton Avenue Campus 
Discontinuation of AMI Category of Service, Project #E-032-20

Dear Courtney:

On September 22, 2020, the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
(HFSRB) approved Exemption #E-032-20 to discontinue the 20 bed AMI unit at the Javon Bea 
Hospital-Rockton Avenue Campus. As the HFSRB knows, the operation of this unit has been 
temporarily suspended since July 19, 2020. Discontinuation of the category of service was to 
proceed upon approval of Exemption #E-032-20. Pursuant to 77 Ill. Admin. Code Section 
1130.570(c), please accept this letter as our notice of project completion.   

If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding the project or this 
permit renewal request, please feel free to contact me at 312-212-4967.

                Very truly yours,

BENESCH, FRIEDLANDER, 
COPLAN & ARONOFF LLP

Juan Morado, Jr.


